Chapman University School of Law Student Bar Association
Official Minutes for November 20, 2005 at 11:00 a.m.
Room 378, Kennedy Hall 
Members Present:  Chris Barnes, Jennifer Bender (Jen B.), Jennifer Boukidis (Jen), Bryan Clavecilla, Lexe Davidson, Vinod Doddamani, Nakesha Dodson, Niaz Ghassemi, Jeff Greenman, Shirley Kong, Alex Kugelman, Jaclyn Kung, Adam Luetto, Gino Monteleone, Stephanie Mullen, Tom Pokladowski, Ryan Ortuno, Heather Reitz, Jennifer Schwarz (Jen S.), Flint Stebbins, Jeremy Thomas, Constance Trinh, Robert Vitt, Jennifer Weissburg (Jen W.), Rhonda Wilson
Members Absent:  Matt Brady, Hillary Bunker, Daniel Josephson, Ruth Waggoner
1.  
Call to Order:  Jen called the meeting to order at 11:10 am.
2.  
Reading and Approval of Minutes:  The Board approved the minutes as amended, with one abstention.
3.  
Officer Reports 
1. President-Jennifer Boukidis
1. Jen reported that she attended the Faculty Meeting.  At the meeting, they discussed Dean Williams’ meeting with AALS last Friday.  Jen will keep us posted on any further development with AALS.  The administration is interviewing candidates to hire two new professors for next year.  Stephanie asked if there would be a specific area the two new professors would teach.  Jeff informed the Board that it would most likely be a Skills professor and also a business law professor.  They are also looking into changing the externship credit to encourage more involvement in the class.  
2. Jen also informed the Board that she set up an SBA account on Twen and everyone can now use TWEN to send e-mails to the Board.      
2. Vice President-Jeff Greenman had nothing new to report.  
3. Secretary-Shirley Kong
1. Shirley informed the Board that we have to approve Bryan’s absence from last week. 
4. Treasurer-Adam Luetto had nothing new to report. 
1. Jen W. asked about the situation with Jessie Crossley.  Adam reported that it was somewhat difficult to get a hold of her.  He will keep everyone posted on further developments. 
5. Parliamentarian-Jennifer Weissburg had nothing new to report. 

4. 
Committee Chair Reports 
1. Student Affairs-Daniel Josephson was not present.   
2. Academic Affairs-Jennifer Bender
1. Jen B. will send out the schedule for the Bar Review series to the Academic Affairs Committee.  Further action will be taken after finals.
2. Jen B. informed the Board that she contacted Dean Howe about many students having to take 2-3 finals a day Spring Semester.  Dean Howe responded that they have to have 3L’s finals in the first week so they can prepare for graduation.  Jen B. suggested that if that is going to be the case, then students should be required to take all required courses such as Constitutional Law, Evidence, Corporations, etc. in their second year because that way it won’t be conflicting with other elective finals.  Jen W. informed the Board that they ran into the same conflict last year, particularly with the students taking full time externships.  Lexe told the Board that a student that had a problem spoke with Maryam and she made changes.  Rhonda reported that Maryam is the one that does the scheduling.  Rhonda also informed the Board that she, as a 4L, has two finals on the same day.  Alex commented on the lack of choices in regards to open classes.  Stephanie’s problem was that there wasn’t enough bar tested classes being offered.  Tom suggested having the faculty teach bar tested courses because currently adjuncts are teaching them.  Jeff discussed professors not realizing the size of the entering and current classes.      
3. Event Affairs-Constance Trinh
1. Connie thanked everyone for coming to Bar Review.     
4. ABA-LSD-Tom Pokladowski had nothing new to report. 
5. Webmaster-Vinod Doddamani  
1. Vinod reported to the Board that the SBA website was under control and to e-mail him if anything needs to be posted. 
5. 
New Business 
1. Absences
1. Jen opened the agenda and added this item.  Bryan Clavecilla explained the reasons for absences.  The Board approved Bryan’s remaining on the Board, with one abstention.  
2. Barrister’s Ball
1. Connie distributed two handouts regarding the Barrister’s Ball, one was the cost estimate with a chocolate fondue fountain and one without the fountain.  The estimates were based on 240 people.  We will have to have a chocolate fondue fountain for the Waterfront Hilton because they require a $11,000 minimum.  The estimate for the Waterfront Hilton was based on 240 people and if less than 240 people purchase tickets, then SBA would have to make up the difference in price.  Queen Mary has no availability as to rooms.  The Board discussed the possibilities.  Jen B. asked the Board what the Board thought the students would be willing to pay.  Lexe informed the Board of the students’ discontent with the $50 graduation fee.  Jen suggested adding SBA funding to decrease the price per ticket.  Alex suggested some type of fundraiser at the Barrister’s Ball to decrease the price per ticket.  Adam reported that there is some excess in the budget that may be allocated to subsidize the ticket prices.  The Board discussed the pros and cons of each location.  Gino suggested having a raffle for Ball tickets to publicize the Ball.  The Board decided to hold the Barrister’s Ball at the Waterfront Hilton with 2 abstentions, 5 oppositions.     
6. Announcements
1. Next meeting, January 15, 2006 at 11:00 a.m.
1. The Board discussed whether to postpone the meeting until the following week (January 22, 2006) or to reschedule it.  The Board decided to keep the meeting on January 15, 2006 at 11:00 a.m.     
7. Executive Session
1. Entered into at 11:55 a.m.
2. Ended at 12:00 p.m.   
8. Adjournment
1. Meeting adjourned at 12:01 p.m. 
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